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President's 

Message 201 1 

Dear Members, 

Last year I reported on the new members of the board, the transformation of the 63d once again back 
to the 63d Regional Sustainment Command (RSC) and the move to Moffett Field. Along with that was 
our board project to inventory memorabilia for display and archiving at the new 63d Headquarters. 

As I finish my second year as your president, I am pleased to report that your board is as strong and 
committed as ever. They are a group dedicated to the continuation of communication and goals of the 
organization. The memorabilia identified for safekeeping was hand receipted to the historian at the 63d 
RSC. At the Grand Opening Ceremony in February, items that had been in boxes in my living room for 
the past year could be seen in impressive display cases in the hallways of the new building. Those not on 
display are stored in a secure location. 

The year culminated with our annual meeting on April 10. Our Sunday Brunch was well attended 
and you will see photos taken by our own SGM George Ichimura of some of the attendees in the 
publication. As master of ceremonies, I presented a special recognition award from the board to COL 
Alfred Diaz. As I stated at the time, organizations could not survive without the dedication of the few 
that hold them together. Those members become the institutional memory, mentors, and do what needs 
to be done to make things run smoothly. They serve as members, on boards, and as the top leaders. We 
have an award in our organization to recognize such individuals, the Eagle Award, which was presented 
to Colonel Alfred Diaz and reads "With Appreciation for his Service as President and Member of the 
Board of Governors and His Many Contributions to the Support of the Ideals and Purposes of the 63d 
Infantry Division Association, USAR". 

Our guest speaker, MG Paul E. Mock, gave a very educational and relevant presentation on what is 
being done to support our troops and their families during the global war on terrorism. There are many 
challenges and also many committed to support our military families. Included with his presentation 
were handouts on the Military Child Education Coalition, a worldwide organization. More information 
can be found at www. MilitaryChild.org. Since his retirement as Commander of the 63d Regional 
Readiness Command, Los Alamitos, CA, and MG Mock has been very busy. His activities include 
guest lecturer at the Los Angeles Police Department's West Point Leadership Training Program; past 
President, Senior Army Reserve Commander's Association ,Executive Committee member of the 
Greater Los Angeles Chapter of the Association of the United States Army, Board member of the 
Southern California Institute for Research and Education (Long Beach Veteran's Hospital), consultant for 
the Military Child Education Coalition and active in several other organizations that support soldiers 
and families. At the end of his presentation he was presented with a check for $100 from our 
Association as a donation to the Association of the United States Army Family Support Program. 

One of the traditional events at our luncheons is the opportunity drawing fundraiser which helps 
sustain our expenses. This year we allowed participants to select which items they would like to win and 
had a special drawing for the ever incredible basket donations by Pan Mitchell which she does in 
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memory of her late husband and member, LTC Donald F. Mitchell. We cannot thank her enough for her 
contribution to our event. We had a record year for donations, thank you all who participated. 

Our meeting concluded with the election of the board for 2011-2013 conducted by LTC Donald L. 
Wirth. All members up for re-election opted to stay on the board and were elected by proclamation. 

The invocation and benediction were given by Colonel (Ch) Donald Forden. 

As we move on to our 2011-2012 year, mark your calendars for our 2012 luncheon which will be 
held on a Sunday in April. Check your upcoming Blade newsletters for the date and location or our 
website http://63rdinfdivusar.com. Remember this is our once a year opportunity to gather as current 
and past members of the 63d for an enjoyable event. We hope to see you there and bringing other 
members and guests with you. 

As we move forward our association will continue to maintain communication with the members via 
the Blade and the website. We are striving to find ways to be able to reach out to assist our military 
families in times of need and welcome input from members. If you are interested in getting more 
involved let us know. 

Before I close I want to especially recognize LTC Don Wirth for all his work as your Secretary, BG 
Charles Ebner for keeping track of our finances as your Treasurer, and CW4 Lee Carson for his 
meticulous records as your Membership Chairman. This publication was designed and published 
through the efforts of MG Josten and COL Lydia Collins and CPT Danny Staggs. We hope you enjoy it. 

God Bless America and Our Troops and Families, 

Beverly A. Houghton 
LTC, AUS, (Ret) 
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Officers of the Association 
• 

2010 - 201 1 

President -Lieutenant Colonel Beverly A. Houghton 

vice President -Colonel Alfred M. Diaz 

Secretary -Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

Assistant Secretary -Sergeant Major Thomas Gorden, Jr. 

Treasurer - B G Charles K. Ebner 

Membership -Chief Warrant Officer 4 Layland A. Carson 

Members of the Board of Governors 

Major General Jerry J. Josten 

Colonel Lydia Collins 

Lieutenant Colonel James T. Wright 

Command Sergeant Major Arnold Greenberg 

MSG Ulric L. Grigsby 

Captain Danny L. Staggs 

Counsel to the Board 

Brigadier General Robert D. Upp 

9 
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1 / 1966- 8/ 1966 
8/ 1966-5/ 1967 
1967-1968 
1968-1969 
1969-1970 
1970-1971 
1971-1972 
1972-1973 
1973-1974 
1974-1975 
1975-1977 
1977-1978 
1978-1979 
1979-1980 
1980 -1981 
1981-1982 
1982-1983 
1983-1985 
1985-1987 
1987-1988 
1988-1990 
1990-1991 
1991-1993 
1993-1993 
1993-1995 
1995-1998 
1998-1999 
1999-2001 
2001-2003 
2003-2004 
2004-2005 
2005-2006 
2006-2009 
2009-2011 

Past Presidents 
Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 
Lieutenant Colonel Walter B. Kroener 
Captain William B. Kuntz* 
Major Noah F. Modisett 
Lieutenant Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 
Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S. Gozawa* 
Major William T. Allen 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Lieutenant Colonel Durwood D. Hicks 
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam, Jr. 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr.* 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten* 
Colonel James B. Price, Jr.* 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas* 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin* 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery* 
Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 
Colonel Albert K. Mendonca* 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 
Colonel Milton I .Bremer* 
Major Dale D. Hart* 
Lieutenant Colonel James B. O'Dowd 
Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 
Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 
Sergeant Major Howard B. Eighmy* 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith 
Lieutenant Colonel William A. Hodges* 
Colonel David G Ross 
Colonel Lydia Collins 
COL Alfred M. Diaz 
Lieutenant Colonel Beverley A. Houghton 

Members Emeritus of the Soard of Governors 
Lieutenant Colonel Earle D. Sweeney 
Colonel Noel B. Pattinson* 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler* 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers* 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel William T. Hodges 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin* 
Colonel Albert L. Mendonca* 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley Hoversten* 
Lieutenant Colonel Fred E. Davidson 
Sergeant Major Howard B . Eighmy * 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald L. Wirth 

Lieutenant Colonel Robert H. Smith 
Colonel Charles J. McCleery * 
Colonel James B . Price, Jr. * 
Colonel Tommy R. Gilliam* 
Colonel Arthur T. Vikander 
Captain William J. Martin* 
Sergeant Major Charles Cavenee* 
Colonel Milton I. Bremer* 
Lieutenant Colonel James B . O'Dowd 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George F. Murray* 
Major Raymond H. Edgerly 

*Of Honored Memory 

63rd Infantry Division Association, USAR Annual Report 2011 



Committee Reports 

Membership: This past year we gained two new life members, and two, one year memberships. If you are 
not yet a life member, please consider becoming one. The cost is only fifty dollars, and the secretary would 
love to send a life membership card. Three Years membership is $25.00. If you want to join for a year the 
cost is $10.00. As always, the effort to find and enroll new members continues. There are many eligible 
candidates out there, and all present members are asked to refer names of potential members to the mem-
bership committee. 

CW4 Layland A. Carson, Chairman 

Treasurer: The monetary position of the Association is improving based upon the generous donations 
made to the Association and successfu12011 Annual Meeting. The Annual Meeting earned $1,214.00 for 
the Association from registration and opportunity drawing donations. The Board thanks the 50 members 
and their guests who participated in this event. Donations to the Association during the last year totaled 
$1691.77. As of 24 May 2011 there is $9,030.55 in our account. A major annual expense is the printing and 
publication of the Annual Report which continues to be underwritten by MG Josten. The Board recognizes 
that the cost of communicating with our members is a continuing challenge which we are working hard to 
control in order to maintain a stable bank balance. The Board of Governors meets quarterly at their own 
expense to conduct the business of the Association. A financial report is present to the Board at each 
meeting. 

BG (Ret.) Chuck Ebner, Treasurer 

Publications: We continue to publish The Blade on a quarterly basis. We try with the limited space avail-
able, to inform the membership of the passing of our members, of the activities of the board of governors, 
and to present information on critical issues, as well as news of general interest. All members are welcome 
to submit articles for publications as space permits. 

The Annual Report summarizes the past year's activities as well as providing the membership with a 
current roster of the members, recent photos and "Whooze Nuze" update on our member's doings and other 
interesting information. We maintain a mailing list of all active members and honorary members (250 
individuals) and a U.S. Postal Service Bulk mail permit. 

LTC Donald L. Wirth 

The Association Website is http://www.63rdinfdivusar.com/. It is updated as we have any news such as 
a death in the membership and other news of interest to our membership. It allows us to communicate 
with the membership in a timely manner. 
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Contributions 

The Board of Governors gratefully acknowledges the following contributions to the Association, which 

were made between 21 April 2010 and 24 May 29, 2011. 

The following members donated $ 50.00 and above 
SGM Thomas Gorden Jr 
LTC Earl Sinks Jr 
LTC James Wright 
COL William R. Seaver 
LTC Wayne G P. Ho 
S S G George Hofstetter 

COL (Ret)Al Diaz 
COL Danny Lenhart 
BG Robert Upp 
MAJ George Hutson 
LTC Beverley Houghton 
MG Bob Lame 

Richard &Lori Gillaspy 
Laurence J. Stuppy II 
Marianne W. Sazzmann 
LTC Donald Wirth 
MAJ Raymond Edgerly 
Ms Diana Kelly 
CSM George Ichimura 

In Memory of COL Andrew Amerson 
In Memory of COL L.J. Stuppy 
In Memory of LTC Theodore E. S azzmann 
In Memory of COL Earle Frady 
In Memory of Howard B . Eighmy 
In Memory of Howard B . Eighmy 
In Memory of Fallen Members of 63d Inf.Div 

Donation to the Dorthea Edgerly Memorial 

Dr. Mrs . Edward A B ehnke 
LTC &Mrs. Donald L. Wirth 
Eddie &Janice Thomasonm &Family 

COL Jan C. Mennig 
MG Ted Paulson 
MG Mike Schweiger 
LTC Kenneth Lindley 

MSG Ulric Grigsby 

Mr.& Mrs. Joseph S Fracolino 
COL &Mrs. Thomas Allen 
B arbara A Iaguinto 

Sustaining Contributions 
(In order of receipt) 

CSM Arnold Greenberg 
SGM Sherry Eason 
CSM Tony Franklin 
CW4 Lee Carson 

In Memory of Ulric L Grigsby S/SGT WWII 
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"Call to Order" 
President LTC Bev Houghton 

Opening the 45th Annual Meeting 
Introduces our Guest Speaker 

Our President presents MG Paul Mock 
With a certificate of appreciation 

-~~.~~ "( `tea

MG Paul Mock, Guest Speaker 

~"i°vv a~`ii~:> • ~ ~.~'` 

F0.` ,,n 

Our President presents the Eagle award to COL 
AI Diaz for his dedication to the 63rd Inf. Div 
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Members listening to our Guest Speaker 

CSM Tony Franklin presents MG Ted Paulson with a 
plaque as Honorary NCO. For his support of the 

NCOs. CSM Franklin said it was long over due to 
honor MG Ted Paulson for his support. 

COL AI Diaz 
MSG Francis David 
CW4 Layland A. Carson 

. 

~rw~ Y'oa~u~. 
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MG Ted Paulson, LTC Milt Houghton, MG Michael Schweiger, COL Russell E. Parks 

Mrs. Lynette Lame 
MG Robert Lame 

BG Robert D. Upp 

Mrs. Jan Allen 
Mrs. Pat Paulson 
MG Ted Paulson 
MG Bob Lame 
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CSM Tony R. Franklin, SGM Thomas Gorden Jr., MSG Ulric L. Grigsby Jr. 

Mrs. Ernestine McDonald 
(Widow of FSG Herman McDonald) 

Ms. Isesha Brown, Daughter of FSG McDonald 

LTC Donald Wirth 
Mrs. Rae Ann Wirth 
Ms. Jennifer Shaw 
(daughter of LTC James Wright) 
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COL Susan Lee 
CPT Danny Staggs 

SSG George J. 
H ofstette r 

MG Michael Schweiger 
Mrs. Sheila Schweiger 

COL Rick Garza, Mrs. Pan Mitchell 

LTC James Wright 
Mrs. Judy Lindley 

Mrs. Judy Wisenbaker, COL James Wisenbaker 
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Opportunity Winners 
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LTC Kenneth Lindley 

COL (CH) Donald L. Forden 
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Mrs. Jeanene Grigsby (top) 
CPT Danny Staggs (middle) 

COL Susan Lee (bottom} 
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More Opportunity Winners 

LTC Milton Houghton 

~....~~ . ~ r 

SFC Steven Carson 
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CSM Tony Franklin 
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Mrs. Donna Kish-Forden 

Opportunity Drawing conducted by COL Collins &COL Ewens 
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Pan brought two Special Baskets 
for the "Opportunity Drawing," in 
honor of her late husband, LCT 
Don Mitchell. Pan says, "Don 
appreciated everyone for their 
service, as I do. So I present the 
baskets in Don's name because it 
is really his heartfelt love I am 
passing on." 

Pandora (Pan) Mitchell 

Mrs. Pan Mitchell and LTC Wesley Blasjo 

BASKETS Winners 

CSM Arnold Greenberg & Ms. Anita Almeyda MG Paul Mock 
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Whooze Nuze 

MG Robert A. Lame Last 63rd assignment CG 63rd 

Regional Readiness Command. General Lame said 
that another year gone already! We enjoyed our 
winter home in Mesquite, NV, a little longer last 
year and unfortunately missed the last meeting. We 
took off on an RV trip through Northern NV, ID, 
UT,WY,MT to Theodore Roosevelt National park 
in Western ND,. It was late spring and very green 
in the grasslands. Saw lots of Antelope, Bison and 
some Bears. We stopped in Thermopolis, WY to 
dig Dinosaur bones for a week. Very interesting and 
we enjoyed it thoroughly. If you are in the vicinity, 
a stop at the Wyoming Dinosaur Center would be 
very worthwhile. We enjoyed the summer at Pine 
Mountain Club and completed and stayed there with 
a trip to Reno for the Air Race in September 
watching those planes seeming to touch the pylons 
with their wingtips at speeds up to SOOMPH was 
very exciting !Another bucket list item checked off. 
We returned to Mesquite in mid October and left 
on another RV trip to Northern NV and back, 
concluding with a stay at Zion National Park for a 
few days. This gave us our first opportunity in Zion 
to use their shuttle system and I was pleased to see 
how well it works. 

January gave us an opportunity to visit with the 
Paulson's and COL Charlie Estermyer for an 
evening in Las Vegas. February's highlight was a 
trip to Death Valley for tours of Scotty's castle and 
ranch. We look forward to seeing all at the 2011 
brunch. 

BG Robert D. Upp Last 63rd assignment, Staff 
Judge Advocate. General Upp stated that when you 
reach my age, you spend a lot of time, reminiscing, 
and reliving pleasant times of the past. Some of 
my favorite memories are from the summer camps 
with the 63rd USAR Division from 1955 through 
1964. Of course, it was sort of "old home" times 
for me, as during the Korean War, I was stationed 
at Camp Roberts for a year, before going overseas. 

Joe Gedodi ran the greatest steak house in his 
small bar in the village of San Lucas, south of King 
city. Joe gave the place to his son, retired and 
moved to Italy. The son went broke in a year, the 

place closed and is no longer in existence. C' est la 
Vie. There was also a juke box bar on the Jolon 
Road north of Hunter —Liggett. I went there 
sometimes on a weekend . I was at the bar one 
Saturday night, and this elderly woman came over 
and said that one of the soldiers told her that I was 
an attorney. So she told me her problem. Her former 
husband, angry because she was having an affair, 
took their nearly 4,000 acres and left it to tenants 
in common with her and six of his relatives. I told 
her to get a lawyer and have it partitioned. She said 
that she had been to three lawyers and none would 
take it. .After some martinis, I said that I would 
help her. She asked how much I would charge and 
I said "some of the land". It took me six years, but 
I now have 84 acres in beautiful Crazy Canon, once 
the Camino de real between missions. We remained 
friends for as long as she lived. I seldom get up 
there, but I've had some wonderful neighbors who 
check things. The best was Amelia, she was born 
on the Italian/Yugoslav border and, as a teenager 
was injured by German shell fired during WWII. 
She was treated in an American hospital and married 
a young Captain she met there. They wound up in 
Korea. He dumped her for a local girl. She married 
a Master Sergeant and they were transferred to Fort 
Ord. She then moved out to be my neighbor. A local 
contractor started to run a bulldozer over her 
property and she sat in the lane on a tub with her 
shotgun and said if he crossed the line she would 
shoot him. That wound up with the sheriff, who 
said settle in court. The judge granted the builder 
an easement on condition that he maintains the road. 
She then got in trouble for going out under a 
mountainside tree at night, tying up a young goat 
as bait, and then shooting a mountain lion that had 
killed one of her goats. So she sold out and moved 
to her birth place, now in Italy. She built an 
apartment in part of her house and said that it was 
for Jane and me anytime we came over. We have 
visited her there four times. 

Once, she was driving into Sloveni to get gas,$5 
in Italy, $1 there. She asked me to go with her, but 
I said I had no Visa and Slovenia was at war. She 
insisted and when we got to the boarder, the guard 
kissed her and she gave him a carton of PX 
cigarettes. She died; last year. C' est la Vie. My 
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current neighbors are great. She is a school nurse. 
He is an Alaskan-Indian, retired shaman for 
American Indian in prison. 

SGM Thomas Gorden, I am completely retired, 
but I am still doing volunteer work with the 
Employer Support of the Guard and Reserve 
(ESGR) as an Ombudsman. Thanks to all for 
selecting me to continue being your assistant 
secretary. 

COL Russell E Park Army Reserve Ambassador 
for California. COL Park stated that this is a quick 
view of our year. 

February was our annual trek to Hawaii. 
Worked a little R&R into our month. 

This year we got a lot closer to our military 
families. We participated in events where we 
brought over 600 recent Army veterans of Iraq and 
their families together for a weekend. We briefed 
them on subjects of immediate and future interest; 
Veterans Administration, Finances, Health care and 
family practices. Veterans of past deployments 
commented that this was the first time that all these 
subjects had been offered to them and their families. 
We participated and attended "Yellow Ribbon" and 
strong bonds sessions in Phoenix, Dallas, Las 
Vegas, Anaheim, Moffett Field and Monterey. 

We attended the annual Ambassador 
Conference in Atlanta at the CNN Center, Omni 
Hotel, at each location we try and get quality time 
in with old friends and family and as usual this is 
great. In October we traded the cool weather of San 
Diego for a warm/hot cruise to Mexico, Costa Rica, 
the Panama Canal and Columbia, ending in Miami, 
Enjoyed the wonderful Morikami Gardens & 
Museum in Del Rey. We had a great day at Universal 
Orlando including a wand lesson at Hogwarts with 
a Harry Potter lookalike. Spent a day driving around 
Disney World and toured the new military 
recreational facilities at "Shades of Green". Last 
day at the Orlando Art Museum- for Edward Gorey 
fans there was a great exhibit. 

Heidi and Jim and Jenny and Keith although 
working full time have also been traveling near and 
far. Brad lives with us and is a great sitter when we 
are gone. 

We are so thankful for all of God's blessing of 
health and wonderful family and friends. 

LTC Donald Wirth Last 63d assignment, CDR, 
CO B, 163rd Signal Battalion. 

Rae Ann and I traveled north in May to visit 
my brother and family in Placerville and Clearlake 
Oaks, CA and my grandson in Rocklin, CA. We 
had a great time sailing in my brother's 25 foot 
sailboat and we did a lot of wine tasting. Lake 
County has a lot of great wineries. We then came 
home to Oceanside. We went with our camping club 
to Paso Robles for a week in wine country. They 
had a lot of activities scheduled including more 
wine tasting. While in Paso Robles, I visited Camp 
Roberts and drove around the post. I was 
disappointed with the number of old barracks that 
were falling down. Some of the barracks were those 
we occupied on the Division's last Summer Camp 
in 1965 . 

I remained active as an instructor with our local 
computer club and enjoyed the many club and other 
activities at our club house at Ocean Hills Country 
Club. We left for our annual trip to Mesa, AZ at 
the end of October for our Round Dancing activity. 

Rae Ann and I continue to be active in our 
churches in Tempe, AZ and Vista, CA where we 
sing in Choir at both churches. I continue to be 
active in the 63rd Infantry Division Association, 
USAR as a Secretary and Member of the Board of 
Governors, editor of our quarterly newsletter, The 
Blade and Webmaster for our website, 
WWW. 63 rdinfdivusar. com. 

We again thank every one for your input 
into our Whooze Nu,ze. You are important to us. 

If you didn't have a message this year, we are 
looking for your message next year. 
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Membership 201 1 

LTC Fred W. Aberle 
Mr Bill Ahlvers 
COL William T. Allen 
CW4 Tony Ambriz 
Mrs SusanAmerson 
CPT Jonpatrick S. Anderson 
Mrs Debra A. Anton 
SFC Sarah A. Aughton 
Mrs Robert J. Barber 
CW3 John J. Baribault 
CPT Edward H. Barr 
CW4 Haskell R. Beck 
MSG Thomas R Beckert 
CW5 Raymond C Benson 
COL Wilbert L. Berg 
MG Stephen C. Bissett 
LTC Wesley D. Blasjo 
COL John M. Bodley 
Mrs Milton I. Bremer 
COL Floyd M. Brennen 
COL Richard E. Brewster 
LTC Earl R. Brooks 
SFC Robert A. Campbell 
COL Jess Carranze J r. 
CW4 Layland A. Carson 
SFC Steven L. Carson 
CW5 Mary F. Carter 
MG Bruce Casella 
Mr Stephen Cavenee 
CW4 Farrell J. Chiles 
LTC Charles H. Clark III 
LTC Ira Clary 
CW4 Patrick J. Cleary 
Mr Fred Clinton 
COL Ben M Colcol 
COL Lydia Collins 
COL Carl Conley Jr. 
COL I rma H Cooper 
COL Michael A. Cornwell 
COL Paul L. Corriere 
Mrs John J. Coveney 
COL Roger W. Cresswell 
MG John T. Crowe 
MG Donna Dacier 
Ms Tami Darick 
MSG Francis David 
LTC Fred E. Davidson 
COL Alfred M. Diaz 

15615 29th D r. S E 
162 Highland Vista Ln 

6052 Hacker Ln 
11410 Tropic Ct 
P. O. Box 554 
P. O. Box 132145 
1310 Gonrales Road 
6172 Fernwood Dr. 
2592 W. 235th Street 
7777 Hauck Street 
P. O. Box 1194 
3174 Lindacita Lane 
P. O. Box 5904 
3083 Cardamon St. 
13532 Mineola Street 
23312 Castlerocke 
14130 Descanso D r. 
1384 Fitch Wy 
4922 Fulton Ave. 
13206 Wimberly Sq #175 
4318 Jacaranda Ave 
No Forwarding Address 
5695 Los Palos Circle 
19731 Waterbury Ln 
28535 Jenny Ln 
28535 Jenny Ln 
9621 Cimarron St 
12427 Renwick Drive 
1891 N . Lincoln Street 
24 Oak Cliff Drive 
P. O. Box 42228 
2334 Sunny Point St 
2227 W Farlington St 
102 South Jenkins St. 
2518 Alki Place 
10424 Faywood St 
4067 Via Encinas 
2326 N Cornet Court 

One South Orange Grove 
No Forwarding Address 
4603 Park Afedfa 
No Forwarding Address 
3939 W School Ave 
6830 Yellowstone Dr 
14525 California Ave 
2025 San Marino Ave 
71 Quail LN 
1254 Camino Del Sur 

Mill Creek, WA 98012-4862 
Roseburg, OR 97470-8979 
Agoura Hills, CA 91301-1410 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557-
Big Bear Lake, CA 92315-0554 
Dal I is, TX 75313-2145 
Simi Val I ey, CA 93063-
Huntington Beach, CA 92648-5574 
Torrrance, CA 90505-4225 
Las Vagas, NV 89139-
Napomo, CA 93444-1194 
Anaheim, CA 92804-
La Q u i nta, CA 92248-
Rialto, CA 92376-7245 
Arletra, CA 91331-5736 
Mission Viejo, CA 92692-
Lake Mathews, CA 92570-9470 
Sacramento, CA 95864-3031 
Sherman Oaks, CA 91423-2005 
San Diego, CA 92128-4062 
Burbank, CA 91505-3304 

Buena Park, CA 90620-2745 
Huntington Beach, CA 92646-3542 
Menifee, CA 92584-9237 
Menifee, CA 92584-9237 
Los Angeles, CA 90047-
Rancho Cucamunga, CA 91739-
Orange, CA 92865-
Pomona, CA 91766-4857 
Portland, OR 97242-0228 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91362-1143 
W. Covina, CA 91790-5606 
Alexandria, VA 22304-
Anaheim, CA 92806-
Bellflower, CA 90706-3309 
Cypress, CA .90630-3431 
Covina, CA 91724-

Blvd #2 Pasadena, CA 91105-

Calabasas, CA 91302-1708 

Visalia, CA 93291-
Riverside, CA 92506-3924 
Beaumont, CA 92223-2013 
San Marino, CA 91108-1138 
Martinez, CA 94554-
San Dimas, CA 91773-4404 
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COL Larry V. Diehm 
LTC Edward D. Doughty 
COL Emmett Drennen 
BG James W. Dunham 
LTC George L. Dutton 
SGM Sherry L. Eason 
COL Wilfred L. Ebel 
BG Charles K. Ebner 
MAJ Raymond H. Edgerly 
Mrs Caroline Elder 
CPT Arthur Esterbrook 
COL Charles Estermyer 
COL Michel A. Ewens 
SGT Darlyn Farrell 
Mrs Jack Finicum 
COLAIbertT. Finnerty 
Mrs John W. Flory 
COL Hayward Fong 
COL Donald L. Forden 
LTC Osborn N. Foster 
Mrs Earle H. Frady 
CSM Earl Franklin 
CSM Tony R. Franklin 
SFC Katherine Fuller 
CPT Carl A Garnett, II 
COL Richard A. Garza 
MAJ Richard J. Gillaspy 
COL Abram F. Goldman 
COL Chung C. Gong 
CSM Thomas Gorden, Jr. 
Mrs Ray Gorman 
MSG Robert F. Graf 
Mrs Artis C. Grant 
CSM Arnold Greenberg 
BG Gerald D. Griffin 
MSG Ulric L. Grigsby Jr. 
CW4 John Hacker 
Marilyn M. Hamilton 
COL Joseph A. Haroun 
MSG Frank J Harrison III 
MAJ James R. Helms 
BG David C. Henley 
MSG Jim Hensley 
CPT George R. Hernandez 
8256 
Mrs June Hicks 
Mr David Hill 
Mrs Betty J. Hippert 
Mrs William J. Hixson 
LTC Wayne G. Ho 
Mrs Marian Hodges 

23582 Los G randes 
5990 Wilhoff Lane 
6449 Woodlake Ave 
4800 Stafford Drive 
9548 La Canada Way 
5947 California Ave, 
901 17th St N W 
619 Jasmine Ave 
3475 N Sundown Lane 
3002 Hopeton Rd 
22901 Enaudia Way 
9732 Sun Dial Dr 
4008 Dean Drive 
607 Electric Avenue 
1842 Adonis Ave 
1854 S Silver Hawk Dr 
1491 Rambla Brisa 
201 N Catalina St 
27001 Crews Hill D r 
1536 Orange Grove Ave 
350 Calloway Drive Unit 349 
924 Frandale Ave 
2287 E. Burnside Street 
7738 2nd Street 
Via Gardasana 382/2 
14201 Galy Street 
3501 Brayton Ave 
71 Camino Arroyo 
P. O. Box 397 
500 E. Calaveras Street 
15035 Sandy Ridge Rd. 
16807 Lassen Street 
4334 Victoria Park PI. 
P. O. Box 712234 
123 Forest Ave 
21443 Bramble Way 
632 36th Street 
4934 Steinke D r 
P. O. Box 3402 
2143 W 76th St 
2220 Sewanee Lane 
2662 Circle Dr 
P. O. Box 333 

7607 Waterbury P L 

3306 Via Carriza, Unit P 
1931 Power, Street 
146 Lehman Drive 
1167 Roxbury D r. Apt 108 
92-117 Panana St Apt 407 
11730 E. Whittier Blvd, Sp 68 

Laguna Beach, CA 92656-1120 
Roseville, CA 95746-9003 
Canoga Park, CA 91307-3417 
Colleyville, TX 76034-4207 
Sunland, CA 91040-1609 
Long Beach, CA 90805-3522 
Washington, DC 20006-2503 
Corona Del Mar, CA 92625-
Oceanside, CA 92056-4710 
La C resce nta, CA 91214-1324 
West H i I Is, CA 91307-2207 
Los Vegas, NV 89134-7843 
Ventura, CA 93002-3737 
Alhambra, CA 91801-1224 
Henderson, NV 89104-5216 
Diamond Bar, CA 91765-2851 
San Marcos, CA 92069-3436 
Los Angeles, CA 90004-4603 
Sun City, CA 92586-3109 
Los Angeles, CA 90046-2618 
Bakersfield, CA 93312-2974 
Val i nda, CA 91744-3204 
Simi Valley, CA 93065-2302 
Downey, CA 90241-3762 
Malcesine, Italy 37018-
Tustin, CA 92780-
Long Beach, CA 90807-4809 
North Palm Desert, CA 92260-
Five Points, CA 93624-0397 
Altadena, CA 91001-2220 
Elizabeth Lake, CA 93532-1310 
Sepulveda, CA 91343-1004 
Los Angeles, CA 90019-4211 
Los Angeles, CA 90071-7234 
Pacific Grove, CA 93950-
Saugus, CA 91350-2605 
San Bernardino, CA 92405-2004 
Kingsman, AZ 86409-
Seal Beach, CA 90740-3402 
Los Angeles, CA 90047-
Arcadia, CA 91007-5161 
Newport Beach, CA 92663-0333 
Port Hueneme, CA 93044-0128 
Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91730-

Laguna H i I Is, CA 92653-3063 
Hermosa Beach, CA 90254-2015 
Carlisle, PA17013-8563 
Los Angeles, CA 90035-
Kapolei, H 196707-3729 
Whittier, CA 90601-3950 
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Joanne Hodges 
Mrs Sydney J. Hoenig 
SSG George J. Hofstetter 
LTC Beverley A. Houghton 
LTC Milton D. Houghton 
Mrs Stanley T. Hoversten 
COL James R. Hoy 
MAJ George E. Hutson 
SGM Jere P Hyde 
SGM George Ichimura 
CW4 Duane R. Johnson 
Mrs David L. Johnson 
SGM Victor P. Johnson 
COL Thomas Jones 
LTC Flo J. Jones 
LTC Paul R. Jones 
MG Jerry J. Josten 
LTC Robert Karbel 
COL Richard H. Keagy 
CW4 James B. Keeling 
LTC Maurice D. Keller 
6200 
Ms Diana Kelly 
MAJ Jesse 0. Kendrick 
COL Roger A. Kessler 
COL Gopal S. Khalsa 
Mrs Grace Kidwell 
Mrs Robert D. . Kleist 
MG Rodney Kobayashi 
Mrs Wiliam E. Kuntzs 
T/Sgt Harold K. LaCosse 
CSM Orley E. Laird 
MG Robert A. Lame 
MAJ George W. LaPold 
LTC Joe B Leaverton 
COL Hayward P. LeCrone 
COL Susan G. Lee 
COL Daniel A. Lenhart 
COL Homer B. Lind 
COL Gregory F. Linden 
LTC Kenneth R. Lindley 
Mrs Harry F. Lindroth 
Ms Lydia H. Liszka 
Mrs George Lundgren 
LTC Henry R. Maar Jr. 
BG Mark MacCarley 
COL William E. Mannatt 
COL William Marshall 
COL Samuel A. Martinez 
SFC Arturo A Martinez 
CW2 Brian A. F. Masser ` 

No Forwarding Address 
No Forwarding 
12609 Eastbrook Ave 
11307 Martha Ann Dr 
11307 Martha Ann Dr 
21062 George Brown Ave. 
5006 Lake Forest Drive 
2653 Plymouth Road 
13618 C revue St 
394 E. Merced Place 
16503 Arrowhead Dr 
10517 MaryAve. 
132 N. 80th Street 
1380 S Anaheim Blvd. 
8531 N 30th Drive 
8531 N 30th Drive 
23642 Decorah Road 
16660 Gledhill St 
550 Loring Ave 
3201 Columbus St, Apt 327 
3139 Dianora Drive 

6685 FM 645 
937 W. 244th Street 
28 Vista Firenze 
3336 E. Popinac Loop 
10988 Cold Harbor Drive 
No Forwarding Address 
2304 223rd Court NE 
No Forwarding Address 
407 N Wal ke r St. P. O. Box 86 
No Forwarding Address 
P. O. Box 6742 
3993 Gentlebrook Ln Unit 12 
No Forwarding Address 
9631 Byrnman Drive 
3119 N Pinewood St. 
4700 E. 4Th St. 
14707 Pammy Way 
2644 Vacouver Street 
232 South Ridge Drive 
`231 Tamarack PI. 
449 Wyndermere Circle 
No Forwarding Address 
3258 Grafton Street 
2926 E. Chevy Chase Drive 
3631 Mountain View Court 
1921 Liliano PI 
2517 S. Townsend Street 
419 Pomelo Ave, Apt D 
110646 Samoa Avenue 

Downey, CA 90242-
Los Alamitos, CA 90720-
Alamitos, CA 90720-
Riverside, CA 92518-
Papillion, NE 68133-4746 
Minnetonka, M N 55305-2361 
Van Nuys, CA 91405-4235 
West Covina, CA 91790-5026 
Leander, TX 73641-8504 
Los Angeles, CA 90002-3546 
Milwaukee, W153213-3436 
Anaheim, CA 92805-
Phoenix, AZ 85051-3903 
Phoenix, AZ 85051-3903 
Diamond Bar, CA 91765-1311 
North H i I Is, CA 91343-2706 
Los Angeles, CA 90024-2524 
Bakersfield, CA 93306-2777 
R'ncho Palos Verde, CA 90275-

Palestine, TX 75803-
Harbor City, CA 90710-1802 
Laguna H i I I s, CA 92653-
Tucson, AZ 85716-2273 
Alta Loma, CA 91737-7816 

Sammamish, WA 98074- 

M o rocco, I N 47963-

Pine Mountain, CA 93222-
Bellingham, WA 98226-7185 

Villa Park, CA 92861-2604 
Orange, CA 92865-
Long Beach, CA 90814-
Grass Valley, CA 95949-6524 
CA rlsbad, CA 92010-
Fal I b roo k, CA 92028-1624 
Blairsden, CA 96103-9741 
Wheaton, I L 60187-

Simi Val I ey, CA 93063-
Glendale, CA 91206-1908 
Longmont, CO 80503-2133 
Sierra Madre, CA 91024-1534 
Santa Ana, CA 92704-5528 
Monterey Park, CA 91755-3549 
Tujunga, CA 91042-1521 
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CW2 Loren K. McCloskey 
Mrs Ernestine McDonald 
BG Ronald V. McDougall 
COL John M. McKinney 
MAJ Dale R. McTavish 
LTC Roy D. Means 
Mrs Albert L. Mendonca 
SGM Bori Meneghelli 
COL Jan C. Mennig 
COL Michael A. Meyers 
COL Dwayne E. Mickelson 
COL John H. Milor 
Mrs Donald F. Mitchell 
MG Paul Mock 
COL Noah F. Modisett 
Mrs Robert W. Monro 
COL William J. M. Monsanto 
COL Terry B. Morgan 
MAJ Albert W. Morris 
CPT Frank Mulligan 
Mrs Rosemary Murray 
LTC James B. O'Dowd 
MSG Oscar Cantu Ojeda 
LTC Paul S. Olson 
SSG Amy M. Ou 
Mrs Mal Packer 
Mrs Russell Paris 
COL Russell E. Park 
COL Keith 0. Parkin 
Mrs Noel B. Pattinson 
MG Theodore W. Paulson 
COL John E. Paulus 
Mrs Ruth Pellegrin 
BG James H. Phillips 
Mr Nathaniel H. Pickett 
Mrs Bill F. Pierce 
COL James R. Pitcher 
Mrs James B. Price, Jr. 
Mrs Frank I. Prince 
LTC Ronald Dean Rallis Sr 
COL Albert J. Rasch Jr. 
CW4 Jesse L. Raymond 
Joseph G. Rebman Family 
LTC Robert L. Redford 
COL Robert H. Reynolds 
CSM Robert N. Roberson 
LTC Ken Robinson 
COL Maureen Robles 
SGM James E. Rochelle 
MSG Roberto R Roman 
LTC G. A. Romandy 

1223 Cindy Lane 
2627 South Calaveras Place 
32104 Chagall CT 
No Forwarding Address 
No Forwarding Address 
No Forwarding Address 
R R 1 Box 71-9A 
4943 Stern Ave 
P. O. Box 1205 
1100 Brookline Rd. Apt. #222E 
2805 Miguel Street 
42161 Sutters Mill Rd 
5853 Compass D r. 
5506 Malachite 
1700 Cumbre Drive 
28 Circle E 
13602 Yellowstone Drive 
4372 Green Ave # 12 
1025 Cynthia Avenue 
3014 Triunfo CA nyon Rd 
863 Navajo Drive 
30213 Corte CA ntania 
1320 Ardilla Ave 
18649 Tulsa Street 
11934 Algardi Street 
No Forwarding Address 
15561 Eden St. 
30 CA tspaw CA pe 
24962 Calle Aragon, Apt B. 
21225 Twining Ave. 
5248 Valley View Road 
113 Wilderness Rd. 
8170 Ridgetop Court 
1485 West Point 
1410 Sage Dr. 
20602 Pebble Lane 
1220 Johnson Dr, Spc 68 
No Forwarding Address 
430 Elizabeth Ave. 
3301 Harrell Rd 
2716 Canary Dr 
7709 Primrose Dr. NW 
22708 Ladeene Ave. 
179 Deerfield Drive 
2117 Northview Drive 
9236 Lake Country Dr. 
4594 Lisann Street 
701 Catalina Street 
858 E. 104th Street 
1586 E. Howard St. 
1790 N. Warbler Place 

Cleburne, TX 76031-6634 
Ontario, CA 91761-7004 
Westminister, CA 92596-

St Peters, IL 62880-
Sherman Oaks, CA 91423-1925 
Mariposa, CA 95338-1205 
Seal Beach, CA 90740-
Riverside, CA 92506-4120 
Palm Desert, CA 92260-2272 
Los Angeles, CA 90045-1703 
Alta Loma, CA 91737-
San Pedro, CA 90732-4222 
Orange, TX 77630-4652 
Santa Ana, CA 92705-2658 
Los Alamitos, CA 90720-3578 
Pasadena, CA 91 1 07-1 904 
Agoura Hills, CA 91301-3430 
Riverside, CA 92507-6049 
Temecula, CA 92391-1910 
La Puente, CA 91746-1126 
Northridge, CA 91326-2715 
Norwalk, CA 90650-

Westminster, CA 92683-6827 
Coronado, CA 92118-3234 
103Laguna Woods, CA 92637-
Riverside, CA 92518-2809 
Rancho PV, CA 90275-5060 
Hampton, VA 23669-1433 
Fai r Oaks, CA 95628-5103 
Wenatchee, WA 98801-
Barstow CA 92311-
Huntington Beach, CA 92646-6043 
Ventura, CA 93003-0649 

Rockingham, NC 28379-
Fullerton, CA 92835-1647 
Costa Mesa, CA 92626-4748 
Albuquerque, NM 87120-5216 
Torrrance, CA 90505-3441 
Jonesboro, GA 30238-
Wal n ut, CA 91789-2023 
Santee, CA 92071-2139 
San Diego, CA 92117-2439 
Santa Anna, CA 92706-3043 
Los Angeles, CA 90002-3253 
Pasadena, CA 91104-2636 
Orange, CA 92867-8416 
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SGM Larry Romero 
COL Charles H. Rosenthal 
COL David Ross 
Mr Philip Ross 
COL James Rowe 
CSM William R. Sanders 
Mrs Marianne Sazzmann 
COL Mark Scatolini 
COL Michael H. Schirm 
CSM Leo Marty Schlocker 
LTC Lawrence J. Schoenfeld 
5710 
MG Michael J. Schweiger 
MG John L. Scott 
Mr Bill Scott 
COL William R. Seaver 
COL Paul G. Seehusen 
LTC William B Sellen 
Mrs Albert W. Seymour 
BG Darel R. Sievers 
LTC Earl Sinks, Jr. 
COL Harry V. Sirk 
Mr James R Smirl 
LTC Robert Smith 
MAJ Hamilton C. Smyth 
COL Terry L. Stacy 
CPT Danny L. Staggs 
Mrs Roland L. Stewart, Jr. 
LTC Robert H. Stratman 
Laurence J. Stuppy Family 
Mrs Lois Sutton 
COL Dale Swanson (6) 
COL Dale Swanson (7) 
Mrs LindaSwavely 
LTC Earle D. Sweeney 
MAJ John N. Tappe 
Mrs Cheryl BirchfielTolbert 
Mrs John D. Tolin 
BG Robert D. Upp 
MS Clare MarieValle 
COL H. Peter Velasco 
COL Arthur T. Vikander 
Mrs Gordon H. Wallace 
COL William J Ward 
LTC Jack Wear 
MAJ Christopher E. West 
COL Minor K. White 
LTC Paul W. Wims 
LTC Donald L. Wirth (6) 
LTC Donald L. Wirth (7) 
COL James D. Wisenbaker 

3125 Saint Thomas Way 
814 Amherst Avenue #203 
No Forwarding Address 
18707 Nathan Hill Dr 
10102 Ludwig Street 
47550 East 180TH Street Rd 
14627 Huston St. 
4575 E Big Sky Lane 
5711 Reseda Blvd #102 
27000 Crews H i I I Drive 
224 5Th Street 

11647 Canvasback Circle 
2632 E. Canyon Creek Drive 
407 S. Walnut St. 
63 La Crescenta Drive 
10667 Cranks Road 
3557 Cape San Blas Rd 
1 Calais Circle 
733 Calle Punta 
P. O. Box 354 
467 S. Catalina Ave. 
P. O. Box 880 
929 Carlos Place 
23259 Maple Street 
9749 Ashworth Drive 
83 N Sunnyside Ave 
709 Jersey St. 
28128 Pacific Cst Hwy #100 
637 N. Wilcox Ave Unit 1 B 
No Forwarding Address 
6526 Crystal Springs Dr. 
72957 Arthur Ashe Lane 
31094 Calle Aragon 
3209 Conata Street 
24705 Pappas Road 
1843 Raulston Rd. 
3618 Shadow Brook 
341 Pacific Avenue 
1301 5Th Ave Apt 343 
5310 Big Range St. North 
6 Milano 
19 Willowbrook 
27538 Cherry Creek Dr 
4630 CA nyon Park Lane 
288W. Essex Ave, 
3903 Wingate Drive 
41848 Montallegro St 
4554 Cordoba Way 
4860 E. Main Street, Sp B-75 
16352 Serenade Ln. 

Bakersfield, CA 93306-4563 
Los Angeles, CA 90049-5249 

Canyon Country, CA 91351-3446 
Villa Park, CA 92861-4309 
Bluejacket, OK 74333-
Sherman Oaks, CA 91403-1642 
Anaheim, CA 92807-4674 
Tarzana, CA 91356-
Sun City, CA 92586-
Manhattan, Beach, CA 90266-

Moreno Valley, CA 92557-5414 
Gilbert, AZ 85295 
SyCA more, I L 60178-2234 
CA marillo, CA 93010-8408 
Culver City, CA 90230-5428 
CA pe San Blas , FL 32456-4532 
Rancho Mirage, CA 92270-2749 
Thousand Oaks, CA 91360-6123 
Shaver Lake, CA 93664-
Pasadena, CA 91106-3304 
Upland, CA 91785-
Chico, CA 95926-
Newhall, CA 91321-3518 
Richmond, VA 23236-1633 
Sierra Madre, CA 91024-
Denver, CO 80220-5321 
Malibu, CA 90265-3933 
Los An ge I es, CA 90004-1116 

San Jose, CA 95120-4615 
Palm Desert, CA 92260-
Temecula, CA 92592-5463 
Duarte, CA 91010-1652 
Ramona, CA 92065-4913 
Maryville, TN 37803-
San Antonio, TX 78247-3037 
Solana Beach, CA 92075-1147 
San Diego, CA 92101-4250 
Las Vegas, NV 89031-3523 
Palm Desert, CA 92211-8910 
Irvine, CA 92604-3616 
Valencia, CA 91354-
Laverne, CA 91750-1864 
Memphis, TN 38109-1516 
Columbus, GA 31909-
Quartz Hill, CA 93536-
Oceanside, CA 92056-5102 
Mesa, AZ 85205-
Huntington Beach, CA 92647-
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LTC James T. Wright 
Mrs Roberta Wright 
LTC Earl B. Young 
MAJ John M. Youngstead 
MG Albert Zapanta 
COL Raymond J. Zuleski 

(6) Summer Address 
(7) Winter Address 

23202 Evalyn Avenue 
4603 Top Flight Dr. 
533 N. Dogwood Court 
1362 Cerritos Drive 
5510 Cherokee Ave, Ste 120 
1869 E. Seltice Way #396 

Torrance, CA 90505-4437 
Crestview, F132539-
Brea, CA 92821-2727 
Laguna Beach, CA 92651-2817 
Alexandria, VA 22312-2320 
Post Falls, I D 83854-

We need your help. If you notice any errors in the Membership List, know of the passing of our comrades, 
or know the address of any of our lost comrades, please notify LTC Don Wirth, 4554 Cordoba Way, Oceanside, 
CA 92056-5102 or e-mail him at dlw4 @ juno.com. We want to keep our Membership List accurate. 

This membership list is for the express purpose of allowing our members to communicate with each other. 
It is not to be used for soliciting or commercial use. 
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In Memoriam 

Lieutenant Colonel Sims Hamilton 
Lieutenant Colonel Hanford C. Olsen 
Lieutenant Colonel Joseph M. Quinn 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 William Williams 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert J. Gilmore 
Brigadier General Harold Dillingham 
Lieutenant Colonel Gene Holder 
Major Ralph Luevano 
Lieutenant Colonel Richard P. Adams Lieutenant 
Colonel August F. Kapp 
Colonel Leslie T. Welch 
Major Patrick T. Hanlon 
Lieutenant Colonel Jimmy S . Gozawa Lieutenant 
Colonel Thomas F. Peel 
Chief Warrant Officer Ralph W. Engler 
Lieutenant Colonel Ebert Chatham 
Major John W. Wells 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Ernst H. Andreas 
Lieutenant Colonel Victor E. Burrhus 
Lieutenant Colonel William E. Boell 
Major General Berwyn Fragner 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold G Solie 
Colonel James P. Wampler 
Major Marcello A. Vasquez 
Lieutenant Colonel Jerry Asher 
Brigadier General Albert G. Peterson 
Major General Louis Kaufman 
Lieutenant Colonel John W. Flory 
Colonel John W. King 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Keller 
Major Albert W. Seymour 
Colonel Erle H. Frady, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Frank C. Cwik 
Colonel Richard P. Hanson 
Corporal Thomas A. Pope 
Lieutenant Colonel Fred W. Grassly 
Colonel William M. Walsh 
Lieutenant Colonel Edward York, Jr. 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 John Harrison Lieutenant 
Colonel Michael D. Vaccariello Lieutenant 
Colonel Sidney J. Hoenig 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Joseph W. Orozco 
Captain William J. Martin 
Lieutenant Colonel Henry C. Thompson 

Colonel Noel B . Pattinson 
Lieutenant Colonel Walter R. Maxwell 
Major Raymond Gorman 
Sergeant Major Salvatore A. Cellura 
Lieutenant Colonel Frank Prince 
Major Robert J. Jones 
Lieutenant Colonel John D. Tolin 
Master Sergeant Charles C. Hockett 
Major Milton Peeples 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Robert L. Monro 
First Sergeant Chris Hershey 
Colonel James Sutton 
Colonel Thomas V. Chandler 
Brigadier General Stewart L. Hall 
First Sergeant Jack N. Finicum 
Colonel Raymond J. Nepute 
Major Howard T. Graber, Jr. 
Lieutenant Colonel Mal Packer 
Colonel Albert L. Mendonca 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 Cyril H. Dorsk 
Colonel Gordon H. Wallace 
Lieutenant Colonel Irving C. Myers 
Lieutenant Colonel Carl P. Bechdolt 
Major Harry L. Lindroth 
Colonel Milton I. Bremer 
Lieutenant Colonel Donald F. Mitchell 
Lieutenant Colonel Jack C. Dedrick 
Lieutenant Colonel Charles C. Bennett 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert A. Smirl 
Colonel Martin S . Gray 
Chief Warrant Officer 4 George Miller 
Brigadier General Joseph G. Rebman 
Colonel Vernon MacPherson 
Lieutenant Colonel Salvador H. Dippollet 
Major General William J. Hixson 
Lieutenant Colonel Harold F. Pellegrin 
Colonel George Lundgren 
Major Geza Z Farkas 
First Lieutenant Charles R. Janeway 
Major John R. Mitchell 
Sergeant Major Fleming Johnson 
Lieutenant Colonel Robert D. Kleist 
Colonel Artis C. Grant 
Lieutenant Colonel Stanley T. Hoversten 
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